FRIENDS OF SUNNY BANK VALE

NEWSLETTER NO. 4 – NOVEMBER 2012

Dear Friends

Once again autumn has returned and the Vale has been particularly colourful this year with red, gold and bronze leaves.  We hope that you were able to walk some of the paths with greater ease as a result of the work the Friends have undertaken over the past year.  Since April's newsletter we have been able to refurbish two major footpaths, one which starts on
Peakdale Road and runs behind the houses to Haven Drive and the second one which runs from Greenside Lane and connects with the above path.  These are two major paths which local residents use a great deal.

We were able to commission the work on one of the paths as a result of successfully obtaining funding from Tameside MBC (You Choose Funding), Forever Manchester (which is the Community Foundation for Greater Manchester) and New Charter Housing.  

This is only half of the story, the other half belongs to the overwhelming help we have received, at no monetary cost to us at all, from the local business community and of course from local volunteers.  We have to thank Carillion and Maher – Business in the Community, who have links to the Big Society undertaking.  Without their help, be it with materials, labour and machinery our achievements would have been much less, we owe them and our volunteers our gratitude.  The path running from Greenside Lane to the middle of the Vale was completed by the goodwill of all concerned.  You will have seen the three new notice boards, we have to thank Air Products for supplying them and to thank D H Welton for erecting them.

We held our Annual General Meeting recently and our first main aim was to try to obtain funding from Tameside's You Choose Scheme and we were delighted when we heard we had been successful, so we now have some more funding for ongoing footpath maintenance.  We hope to be able to buy a commercial strimmer to enable us to undertake the maintenance of the footpaths as we don't want them to become overgrown again and we also want to clear many other overgrown areas over the coming months.

It will also enable us to clear small areas where we intend to sow wildflower seeds.  The Vale does not have many flowers so some colour would be very welcome.  Of course more flowers will attract more insects, birds and bats onto the Vale and we hope that as these areas become more established local schools and youth organisations may be able to have local nature trails.

So if you would like to get involved and help improve your local area we have regular working parties throughout the year and we would be delighted to see you.  We meet monthly on a Sunday at 11.00 a.m. on the field in Peakdale Road, weather permitting.

The dates of the next four scheduled working parties are:




9th December 2012




6th JANUARY 2013




10th FEBRUARY 2013




17th MARCH 2013

However weekday working parties may take place as well from time to time, so please keep an eye on our notice boards.
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